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Recreation Committee Meeting

Location: Recreation Main Office
(1 E. Main St., Thomasville, NC 27360)
Date: 4/5/2022
Time: 12:00 PM (Noon)
1. Call to order/ Welcome
n. Approval of Agenda
m. Approval of Meeting Minutes from 03/08/21

Iv. Public Forum — Please sign up on the Public Forum Signup Sheet. A two-minute time
limit will be enforced.

v. Agenda Items
a) Updates on the Aquatic & Community Center Project
b) ARP Funding Opportunities
c) Park Signs/ Spring Facility Improvements

vi. Reports:
a) Programs/Athletics Report

b) Maintenance Report

Response from Committee Members

vi. Adjournment: The Next Committee Meeting Date: 05/03/2022
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Recreation Committee
Meeting Minutes

March 8th, 2022
Present: Jarrod Dunbar, Hunter Thrift, Tony Vizzini, Colon Starrett, Bill Tagliaferri, Kevin
Leake, and Kathleen Saratte
Staff Present: Cory Tobin, Molly Hussey, Vince Brown, and Caprisha Davis
Next meeting: April 5, 2022 at the Recreation Main Office

Announcements

Jarrod Dunbar called the meeting to order. Jarrod made a motion to approve the agenda for today’s
meeting. The motion was approved by Kathleen Sarette and seconded by Bill Tagliaferri. Jarrod made a motion
to approve the minutes from the previous meeting and motion was approved by Tony Vizzini and seconded by
Kathleen Saratte. The motion was carried unanimously. There was no one who signed up for the Public Forum.

Agenda ltems

a. UPDATES ON THE AQUATIC CENTER PROJECT — Aquatic & Community Center project is moving forward
and the building is coming up. We are about to start installing mechanical and electrical lines on the site.
The permit delay and weather issues will make it difficult to swim this summer but we are predicted to
fill the pool on our current timeline in the beginning of August which is an issue because when building a
pool, it has to sit for about a month with water in it to regulate plaster and pH levels. However, the
building itself will be available and ready for the public with our meeting rooms, council chamber, and
parking area. We are also having to staff the entire facility and it will make it very hard to operate
without the correct number of lifeguards that have to be hired. The building itself releases the ability for
a pool permit to be allowed but we have to have the building and pool open and ready in order for it to
be completely finished. We are being impacted with the supply chain and not being able to get
equipment as quick as we would like due to covid-19 and we understand that this is a nationwide
problem. We are giving Council members and Recreation members a chance to sign a beam before they
go up in the ceiling, and we will be put them up until the sand filter is retrieved. We do have a pool
heater because we do plan to hopefully be able to cover the pool so that it can operate year round. We
do plan to have our Water Themed Fun on the Run program since the pool will not be operating this
year. We have been looking at multiple ways to staff the new facility and pool, such as contracting
AquaTech, partnering with the YMCA and getting our local kids to take training classes to be certified to
be a lifeguard because we will need to have 7 lifeguards on duty at all times to maintain the pool.

1 East Main St., Thomasville, NC 27360
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DEPARTMENTAL UPDATES & 2022 Q1 & Q2 OUTLOOK - There is a 6-month outlook that the
department plans to do from January to June with all the programs and Youth and Adult Sport activities
that is set to happen as we get into the warmer weather. Shelter reservation will start back up from
April until the end of October and we are continuing to rent the facilities during the weekends. There is
a lot of upcoming programs that are in place and we are looking for individuals to volunteer and pass
the word to the community that we are still programming. Jarrod would like to find the time for the
committee and the Council to take another tour of the facilities and park spaces just to get everyone re-
familiarized with each area.

MISSION & VISION STATEMENTS - In December, we presented a mission and vision statement to the
committee to review and agree to change it and simplify it to what the department does. The mission is
all about exactly what we want and it is “Our mission is to provide quality recreational opportunities to
better our community through people, parks, and programs.” And the vision statement is “To provide a
sustainable park system and services that contribute to a high quality of life through recreational
program, parks, facilities, and service.” The new mission statement will be going on all of our email
signatures and we will be branding it more in the future. Bill Tagliaferri made a motion to approve this
mission and vision statement change as written and seconded by Kathleen Sarette. The motion was
carried unanimously.

FY 2023 FEE SCHEDULE - The city is taking a new approach with handling the budget process. There was
discussion in October about personnel needs and capital improvements. We submitted our expenditures
and operational money to be able to do what we want to do with programming. We noticed that our fee
schedules had not been changed and comparing the costs to different cities in our areas and considering
the amount of people in each city compared to ours. We are implementing RecDesk and we are
currently working with Paymentus to make sure that each transaction goes to the correct account and
that is taking some time but we are getting closer to being able to take online payments. There is a
$2.95 charge to submit payments online through Paymentus so we are adding an additional $5 to all
programming fees such as, Youth Sports Registration Fees, Afterschool, Spring Break Camp, Summer
Camp, Pickleball and Open Gym Entry Fees, etc., and we are adding $25 base increase to all rental fees.
When looking at all of the rentals since June of 2021, we’ve had 141 people rent our spaces and 33% of
that was individuals outside of the city limits so we presented a Non-Resident fee as well and even when
increasing all facility prices we are still the lowest at 44% below the average cost in the triad. Most
communities operate hourly and do not offer as much as we do such as, a 4-hour rate, access to full
kitchens, having tables and chairs already at the facilities and having the option to do either 4-hours,
adding hours and an all-day rental fee. We also added a Special Request with the new Aquatic Center for
individuals wanting to shut the pool down for a private party at $1,000 and this is an all-inclusive fee.
City Council had no problem with this fee change and approved us to move forward. This will go in effect
July 1, 2022. Jarrod made a motion to approve the fee changes. The motion to approve the fee changes



was approved by Tony Vizzini and was seconded by Kathleen Sarette. The motion was carried
unanimously.

After no further business, Jarrod made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was approved by
Tony Vizzini and was seconded by Kathleen Sarette. The motion was carried unanimously. The next
meeting will be held on April 5th, 2022 at Recreation Main Office at 12:00PM.
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Programs/Athletics Report March 2022

Athletics:

Pee Wee and Little League: Pee Wee ended the season with good participation. The league was
competitive and each team showed improvement throughout the season. Little League numbers were
low this season. With the success of the PeeWee division, we look for better numbers next season. All
leagues will need to emphasize commitment from coaches, parents and players.

Adult basketball: Adult Basketball began play on Wednesday, March 2, 2022. There are five teams in the
league. Games are played on Wednesday nights at Central Rec. Beginning in April games will be played
on Monday and Wednesday nights. A postseason tournament for the league will follow the regular
season.

Baseball and Girls Softball: Registrations are open at this time. Baseball is for ages 8-12 and Girls Softball
is for ages 10-12. Practices will begin the week of April 11, 2022. The league will be in combination with
Lexington Parks and Recreation. The possibility of playing with some county teams is still in discussion.
Games will begin mid-May.

Programs:

Soccer 2022- Practices have begun on Monday and Tuesday evenings as well as Saturday mornings.
Games will begin on April 2, 2022 and continue throughout April and May. There are five little kicker
teams and 5 Mighty Mites teams. There are 131 kids playing this soccer season.

Appreciation Banquet - The Appreciation Banquet was on Tuesday March 22 at Bethel United Methodist
Church. The event went really well and | believe that the coaches and volunteers felt much appreciated.
This banquet truly shows what all our volunteers do for our community and what we cannot do without
them.

Senior Club - During the month of March our Seniors participated in a St. Patrick’s Day potluck, a trip to
the Barn Dinner Theater to see “Smoke on the Mountain” and informative meetings as well!

Easter Egg Hunt - We have currently received donations from multiple agencies in the Thomasville area!
We are looking forward to having the Easter Egg Hunt at Myers Park on Saturday April 9, 2022!

Touch-A-Truck: This event well be on Saturday April 2 from 9AM-12PM at Lidl Grocery Store! We have
multiple agencies participating in this event from the Thomasville area including city departments and
local businesses.
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Monthly Maintenance Report 2022
__Fire extinguisher inspections
__Pick up trash in parks daily
__Empty trash at playgrounds weekly
__Set up for Senior meetings as needed
__Preparing Myers fields for practice
__Preparing Doak for girls’ softball games
__Preparing Finch field for Baseball games
__Checking buildings for supplies
__Preparing Cushwa for football games
__Mowing grass as needed
__Mulched Pace park
__Mulched farmers market
__Mulched beside grandstands at Finch field
__Mulched in front yard at Central
__Painted outside of new door at Ballpark
__Sprayed Pace park
__Installed 3 nets and painted pickleball courts outside at Central
__Sprayed Finch field
__Sprayed Doak field
__Sprayed Cushwa field
__Painted parking lot lines at Central
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